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SUBJECT : ENROLLMENT OF GRADE 11 LEARNERS IN PILOT SCHOOLS 
OF THE STRENGTHENED SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL PROGRAM 

 
DATE 

 
: 

 
July 28, 2025 

 

In accordance with the Memorandum issued by the Office of the Secretary (OSEC) to 
the Policy and Planning Service (PPS), Pilot Schools participating in the Strengthened 
Senior High School (SSHS) Program and concerned Regional Offices (ROs) are hereby 
directed to align the enrollment of Grade 11 learners with the newly launched SSHS 
tracks in the Enhanced Basic Education Information System (EBEIS) and Learner 
Information System (LIS).  
 

1. In the EBEIS, Regional Planning Officers (RPOs) shall select the “School 
Implementing Strengthened SHS Curriculum” in the SHS Program Offerings 
and tag the 891 Pilot Schools whether offering “Academic Track 
(Strengthened)” and/or “Technical Professional”. This tagging feature will be 
available only to these designated schools starting July 30, 2025. 
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2. Once the RPOs update the SHS Program Offerings, the Pilot Schools can create 
sections based on their assigned tracks in the Senior High School tab of the LIS 
and can begin enrolling the Grade 11 learners to “(Strengthened SHS) Academic 
Track” or “(Strengthened SHS) Technical-Professional (TechPro) Track”. 

 
3. The Pilot Schools who have already enrolled Grade 11 learners to General 

Academic Strand (GAS) and Technical-Vocational-Livelihood (TVL) should create 
sections and reassign the learners to “(Strengthened SHS) Academic Track” or 
“(Strengthened SHS) Technical-Professional (TechPro) Track”. 

 
4. Attached to this advisory is the user guide on updating the SHS Program 

Offerings in EBEIS and enrolling Grade 11 learners to SSHS Program in the LIS. 
The Strengthened Senior High School Technical Working Group (TWG) 
Secretariat will also circulate the user guide to the Pilot Schools and their 
respective ROs and SDOs.  
 

5. Enrollment in the LIS will continue for the rest of the school year, consistent with 
DepEd Order No. 17, s.2025. However, all schools are encouraged to encode in 
the LIS as soon as possible so that the system can capture official enrollment 
numbers and updated learner records. 

 
For any clarifications, please contact the PPS-EMISD through telephone numbers (02) 
8638-2251/8637-6204 or email at ps.emisd@deped.gov.ph. 


